

Meeting Minutes from August 8th

Attendance: Sarah, Scott, Jim, Zakk, Tara, Andrea, Derek, Jason, Wendy, Shannon, Kurt, Brent, Ed, Ian

- Meeting called at 7:05pm

Review of Agenda and August Meeting Minutes

Motion for approval: Andrea, Derek, carried

Treasurer Report by Wendy Gould

Motion accepted as presented -> Jim, Tara, Carried

- No shamrock team in NOVICE, PEEWEE, BANTAM divisions.
- Mr. Rilley attended meeting to apply for a release to try out in East Lambton for the Shamrock team.
 - Told he should apply for goalie relief. No decision made.
- Zakk asked who can be at the meeting for Calvin Ritchie in Mt. Brydges on August 13th as he could not attend, Jim said he may be able to attend but was unsure if he could. Don't know if anyone attended Shamrock Meeting.
- Tri-County meeting – Kurt had meeting following week.

Registration

- Total registered as of August 8th – 139

Mite	8
IP	27
Tyke	8
Novice	10
Atom	29
Peewee	23
Bantam	15
Midget	16
Juvenile	3

- Possibility of no Tyke Team if moving kids up to Novice.
- Email sent by Sarah to Tyke, Novice and Bantam parents letting them know the decision to not have a Shamrock team in these divisions.

- West Lorne may not have Shamrock team in Novice (finding out more from their board members. (Hopefully more news on that situation tonight.)

ICE

- Tournament dates – Jim to get to Tara.
- October 19 & 20 there will be no ice booked in Glencoe
- Putting Tyke and Novice age group together for try-out week
- Week four (4) teams must be made.

Equipment

- Inventory is almost completed.
- One (1) needs equipment.
- New socks are in, Old socks will be out during try-outs for the purchase of \$5/pair. Need to try to stop coaches from letting players wear game socks during practice.

Tournament

- January 26 & 27 (Waller) Jamboree in Glencoe, possibly need ice the 25th as well.
- Horvat Tournament is in Bothwell.

OMHA

- Birth certificate was never tracked online, Andrea working on it to get caught up.
- Atom age and up don't need to be chased for birth certificates.
- 3.5 not uploaded yet.

Fundraising Glencoe

- Company getting back to them
- Need gift baskets for Golf Tournament
- Jersey sponsors before September 1 preferably.
- Possibility of needing to do a different jersey sponsor for home and away jerseys due to lack of teams.

Fundraising Bothwell

- Has some sponsors with cheques.
- Opi-fest.

Website

- Need sponsors on website
- Golf registration link is up
- Forms need to be reviewed
- No more \$500 team bonus

Coaches

- All worked out.
- Coaches meeting will be held in September.

Referee

- \$3.25/game/official – signer fee

Player Development

- Coaches checklist being worked on/sent out for list of skills
- Booklet of drills for different skills to be sent out to coaches to help plan practices
- Most time spent will be with coaches of IP
- Coach support for questions and concerns

GDHS Award @ Commencement.

5 Applicants

1. Robbie Black
2. Emerson Hathaway
3. Eathan Hutson
4. Marshall Kulich
5. Scott McFadden

Award Recipient is Emerson Hathaway.

New Business

- Shannon brought forward Kristina Burtan who is will to do clothing press during tournaments or anything else we need
- Someone to get business card from her
- She's also willing to sponsor something as well

Registration

- Player wanting to play, is a 2009 and a first time hockey player.
 - Need to get OMHA to approve
 - Need email sent to Sarah and Calvin
 - Schedule finalized, getting close to being finished
-
- Equipment exchange at try-outs

Next meeting September 11 in Bothwell in BLUE ROOM